
 
Page 1 of 1 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Sandy City Council   

 

Prepared by: Richard Benham, Assistant Director/Engineering Manager     

 

From: Tom Ward, Director  

 

Date: September 17, 2024   

 

Re: Sandy Public Utilities Initial Service Line Inventory Presentation  
 

 
The purpose of this presentation to the City Council is to give an update on Sandy City Public 

Utilities’ efforts to comply with the requirements of the Lead and Copper Rule Revisions from 

the EPA and the Utah Division of Drinking Water concerning the water service line material 

inventory. As detailed in the attached letter from CRS Engineers, no lead service lines have been 

found in Sandy City during the inventory and inspection process. 

 

Based on the number of random physical inspections, we are able to have a 95% level of 

statistical confidence that there are no lead service lines in Sandy’s water system. This 

determination is in accordance with the Lead Service Line Inventory Guidance document 

provided by the Utah Division of Drinking Water.   

 

We have prepared a public “dashboard” on the Sandy web site showing the results of the service 

line inventory that will be published by October 16 as required by the EPA and the Utah 

Division of Drinking Water. 

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

TOM WARD. P.E. 
PUBLIC UTILITIES DIRECTOR 

 
MONICA ZOLTANSKI 

MAYOR 
 

SHANE E. PACE 
CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

 


